SD Disaster 1984-2011Spring Flooding Applicant Briefings

The President declared a major disaster in South Dakota for flooding on May 13, 2011. Because of the major disaster declaration, the State will receive Hazard Mitigation Grant Program funding to fund mitigation projects statewide to eliminate or reduce future disasters. We will have approximately seven million dollars available. Application deadline is April 2, 2012.

Four applicant briefings have been set up in the following locations:

Sioux Falls January 23, 2012 at 11 am

Minnehaha County Emergency Management Office at 608 Sigler Ave

Chamberlain January 24, 2012 at 10 am

AmericInn at 1981 East King Street - Rooster Rush Room

Rapid City January 25, 2012 at 10 am (mountain time)

Country Inn & Suites at 2321 Lacrosse Street – Meeting Room

Aberdeen January 27, 2012 at 10 am

Brown County Emergency Management Office at 25 Market Street

At this meeting we will talk about mitigation projects, the application process and the environmental process.

We encourage Floodplain Administrators, City/County Planners, Road & Bridge Supervisors, Rural Electric Cooperatives, City/County Engineers, and City/ County Commissioners and Tribal Council Members to attend the briefing.

Please email or call Nicole Prince if you plan on attending at 605.773.3231 or Nicole.prince@state.sd.us